
MINUTES of SENATE COMMITTEE ON UNIVERSITY PRIORITIES 
Wednesday, October 20th, 2021 

2:00 PM ʹ 



Chairs; all but two reports have been submitted and exceptions granted for those not reporting 
due to valid reasoning.  
 
The Chair opened the floor for discussion of the overall report. A committee member noted 
some centres and institutes at SFU need to update their web-presence to increase engagement 



discussion ensued regarding relevant policies. The Chair queried whether the terms of the 
endowment allowed for the name change without prior approval. W. Cassidy mentioned that 
the Centre was approved by the Board of Governors and the original terms or reference may 
need to be revisited/modified.  
 
The Chair indicated support for renaming the Centre in principle subject to meeting internal 
policy requirements and addressing the endowment questions. The motion was modified as 
such by the A. Parmar.  

Motion 1: Carried 
 

Motion 2: That SCUP approve the renewal of 11 Centres, and 4 Institutes, each for a 5-year 
term. 
 
Centres: 
1. Pacific Water Research Centre (PWRC) 
2. Centre for Restorative Justice 
3. Centre for Scottish Studies 
4. First Nations Language Centre 
5. Institute for Humanities 
6. Mental Health, Law and Policy Institute 
7. Stavros Niarchos Foundation Centre for Hellenic Studies 
8. Charles Chang Institute for Entrepreneurship 
9. Centre for Education, Law and Society 
10. Cooperative Resource Management Institute 
11. Centre for Experimental and Constructive Mathematics 
 
Institutes: 
1. Indigenous Research Institute 
2. Institute for Transpacific Cultural Research (ITCR) 
3. Pacific Institute for Mathematical Sciences (PIMS) 
4. Western Canadian Universities Marine Sciences Society (Bamfield) 

Moved: S. Spector 
        Seconded: A. Parmar 

 
The Chair questioned why two Centres did not submit a renewal request. A. Brooks-Wilson 
provided clarification that the Centre for Tourism Policy and Research requested that it be 
terminated and the Institute of Governance Studies did not submit a renewal request. P. Hall 
shared that the Institutes of Governance Studies’ director is in phased retirement and on-leave 
due to personal matters. SCUP recommended the dissolution be paused until clarification as to 
whether the Institute should be dissolved was received from the Dire67.278-4(at)4(os
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Research. 
Moved: S. Spector 

        Seconded: A. Parmar 
 
A committee member asked whether there are any financial liabilities that need to be 
addressed when the Centre dissolves. A. Brooks-Wilson responded that in the unlikely event 
there are any assets remaining will be appropriately dissolved per university policy.  


